
 For project inquiries contact: 
 
@santamonicacity 

@cityofsantamonica 

@cityofsantamonica 

 

Construction Manager 

Gene Higginbotham 

 (310) 754-5191 

gene.higginbotham@psomas.com 

Streetlight Modernization Program Package 3 

On 11th Street between Olympic Blvd. and Pico Blvd. 

Expect Temporary Parking Restrictions and Sidewalk Closures 

Estimated Duration:  May 27th, 2024 – End of July 2024 

Location:   11th Street between Olympic Blvd. and Pico Blvd. 

Description:   Streetlight Modernization, Conversion From High Voltage to Energy-Efficient LED Lighting 

Work Hours:   8:00AM to 6:00PM 

 

Dear Neighbors: 
The City of Santa Monica has contracted with International Line Builders (ILB) to covert deteriorated 

high voltage streetlights to energy-efficient LED streetlights on 11th Street between Olympic Blvd. and 

Pico Blvd. This work includes installation of new small size electrical conduit and replacing existing 

streetlight fixtures with new LED type fixtures. Construction is expected to start May 27th 2024 and last 

approximately until the end of July 2024. Work areas are shown below. 

During the construction, part of the street parking and sidewalks restrictions will occur temporarily. 

Safety barricades and signage will be provided at work locations. Driveway and building accesses will be 

maintained. Traffic flow will be maintained. Residential and commercial power service will be 

uninterrupted and maintained during the project. Power service for street lighting is isolated from 

residential and commercial power service.  

 

The operation of heavy equipment necessary to construct this project will create intermittent loud noise. 

Please note that the start and completion times/dates of the construction may change due to 

unforeseen conditions and weather.  

 

For most up to date work schedule and closures, please refer to the project website: 

https://www.santamonica.gov/streetlight-modernization-project-package-3    

 

We understand this process is inconvenient and we will make every effort to minimize any 

inconvenience that this work may cause. Please contact the Construction Manager or Inspector, at the 

phone number provided below if you have any specific concerns or questions.  

Thank you in advance for your patience and understanding. 
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